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 Walt Morey Middle School 
Principal: Tanya Pruett                 Assistant Principal: Tom Meyer 
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Office (503) 491-1935 Attendance (503) 661-9595 

www.reynolds.k12.or.us/morey 

 

Greetings Mustangs, 

I want to begin by wishing you all a happy Thanksgiving and a joyous holiday season. As 2015 draws to a close, I hope you 
find time to relax and spend time with loved ones near and far. I, myself, am looking forward to visiting family in both Southern 
California and Las Vegas during the winter break. 

Thank you to all of the parents who attended our student led conferences. This year we had 74% parent participation, which 
is a fantastic turn out!  It was wonderful to see so many families come in to support their child’s academic progress in school. 
We appreciate your partnership in the education of your child. 

I also appreciate those of you who stopped to fill out a parent survey.  One of my own professional goals this year is to 
improve parent and community partnerships.  I was encouraged to see so much positive parent feedback about the culture of 
our school. Of the 167 parents who completed the survey: 

 99% feel welcome at school.    

 98% are able to get the information they need. 

 93% say their child feels safe at school. 

 91% say their kids believe the staff cares about them. 

 98% believe the staff has the necessary skills to support their child’s academic needs. 

 93% believe behaviors are addressed appropriately. 

Some areas of strength that were noted repeatedly were: great teachers, supportive and caring staff, communication with 
families, strong academics, feeling of community within the school, cleanliness of the school, organization, and ParentVue. 
Areas that you asked us to improve upon were: more electives and TAG offerings, more sports and after school activities, 
more homework help for students, help with ParentVue, and improved handling of bullying and other serious issues.  We 
appreciate your input as we work to better meet the needs of our diverse students and their families.  

I would also like to give special recognition to all of our hardworking students for their commitment to academic discipline. In 
the first quarter, 205 students (about a third of the student body) accomplished all As and Bs on their report card. These 
students were celebrated on Tuesday, November 24th, with a B’s or Better doughnut party. Additionally, 212 students had a 
3.5 or better GPA, earning a prestigious honor roll recognition. These students will receive a certificate, Honor Roll bracelet, 
and a VIP pass for activity day. To all of these students and their families, the Walt Morey staff is very proud of your 
accomplishments! 

Finally, I would like to give a special shout out to Barb Lim and the leadership class for their very successful Help the 
Homeless drive. With the generosity of all of our families and the support of our homeroom teachers, they have been able to 
collect 3419 donations to date. Classrooms who are in the lead for the most donations are 6th Grade Mrs. Pierce, 7th Grade 
Mrs. Rispler, 8th Grade Mrs. Dickinson. Thank you to all of the Walt Morey community for your participation in helping our 
neediest families. 

Happy holidays! 
Sincerely, 
Tanya Pruett 
Walt Morey Principal 
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Boletin de Walt Morey para diciembre de 2015 
 

Escuela Secundaria Walt Morey 
Directora: Tanya Pruett              Asistente a la directora: Tom Meyer 

2801 SW Lucas Ave  Troutdale OR 97060 

Oficina (503) 491-1935 Reportar Ausencias o Tardanzas (503) 661-9595 

www.reynolds.k12.or.us/morey 

 Saludos Mustangs, 

Quiero comenzar deseándoles un feliz Dia de Acción de Gracias y felices fiestas. Como 2015 llega a su fin, espero que encuentre tiempo 
para relajarse y pasar tiempo con sus seres queridos cerca y lejos. Yo mismo estoy deseando volver a visitar a mi familia, en el sur de 
California y Las Vegas, durante las vacaciones de invierno. 

¡Gracias a todos los padres que asistieron a nuestros conferencias. Este año hemos tenido 74% de participación de los padres, que es 
una participación fantastica! Fue maravilloso ver a tantas familias apoyar el progreso académico de sus hijos en la escuela. 
Agradecemos su colaboración en la educación de su hijo. 

También aprecio aquellos de ustedes que se tomaron el tiempo de llenar una encuesta escolar. Uno de mis objetivos profesionales este 
año es mejorar las asociaciones de padres y de la comunidad. De los 167 padres que completaron la encuesta, me animo a ver tantos 
comentarios/sugerencias positivas de los padres acerca de la cultura de nuestra escuela.  

 
• 99% se sienten bienvenidos en la escuela. 
• 98% son capaces de obtener la información que necesitan. 
• 93% dicen que su hijo se siente seguro en la escuela. 
• 91% dice que sus hijos creen que el personal se preocupa por ellos. 
• 98% cree que el personal tiene las habilidades necesarias para apoyar las necesidades académicas de sus hijos. 
• 93% cree que se da la atención debida al comportamiento estudiantil. 

Algunas áreas destrezas que se observó en varias ocasiones fueron: buenos maestros, apoyo y cuidado de parte del personal, 
comunicación con las familias, académicos fuertes, sentimiento de comunidad dentro de la escuela, la limpieza de la escuela, 
organización y ParentVue. Las áreas en que podemos mejorar fueron: más clases electivos y TAG, más deportes y actividades después 
de la salida de clases, más ayuda con la tarea para estudiantes, ayuda con ParentVue, y un mejorar el trato de bullying y otros 
problemas graves. Apreciamos sus sugerencias a medida que trabajamos para satisfacer mejor las necesidades de nuestros diversos 
estudiantes y sus familias. 

También me gustaría dar un reconocimiento especial a todos nuestros estudiantes por su sentido de compromiso hacia la disciplina 
académica. En el primer trimestre, 205 estudiantes (alrededor de un tercio de los estudiantes) sacaron A’s y B’s en su boleta de 
calificaciones. Estos estudiantes celebraron este acontecimiento el martes 24 de noviembre con una fiesta de donuts. Además, 212 
estudiantes tenían un GPA de 3.5 o mejor, ganando un prestigioso reconocimiento en el Honor Roll. Estos estudiantes recibirán un 
certificado, pulsera de Honor Roll, y un pase VIP para el día de la actividad. Portg todos estos estudiantes y sus familias, el personal de 
Walt Morey está muy orgullosa de sus logros! 

Por último, me gustaría dar un agradecimiento especial a Barb Lim y la clase de liderazgo por su gran éxito en Help the Homeless Drive. 
Con la generosidad de todas nuestras familias y el apoyo de nuestros profesores, han sido capaces de recaudar artículos que son de 
3419 hasta la fecha. Los que llevan la delantera hasta hoy de la mayor cantidad de donaciones son Pierce del grado 6, Risper del grado 
7 y Dickinson del grado 8. Gracias a todos los de la comunidad de Walt Morey por su participación en ayudar a nuestras familias más 
necesitadas. 

¡Felices vacaciones! 

Atentamente, 
Tanya Pruett 
Directora de Walt Morey 

http://www.reynolds.k12.or.us/morey
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News and Announcements 

 Challenge Day 

Let's keep the message of Challenge Day alive!  Whether you 

attended or not, spread the message by buying a Shirt. Be The 

Change shirts are still on sale through the end of November. They 

are eight dollars and order forms need to be turned in to the office 

or Mrs. Lim. So if you want to help be the change order your shirts 

now. 
 

Activity Day  
We have all worked very hard this year, so who is ready for Activity 

Day? We are pleased to say that Activity Day will be December 

18th, the day before winter break! The theme will be bring on the 

neon! We are selling glow sticks and will bring back Hot Choc’n 

Talk! So make sure you have your money. People who made it to 

1st Quarter Honor Roll will receive a VIP pass. The VIP pass will allow 

you to get out of class 10 minutes early, switch half way through 

activity, take a FREE picture with your phone with VIP friends, and 

you will receive a FREE soda or water. We’ll see you there! 

 

Leadership Corner 

 The very first B's or Better was on November 24th, 2015. We had 

donuts and juice to celebrate students' good grades. If you got all 

A's and B's on your report card, then you could attend. If you go to 

all three B's or Better celebrations, then you will be able to attend a 

pizza party at the end of the year!  Keep up the hard work, 

Mustangs! 

WMMS Mustangs - Sideline Store - Lids Team Sports 
 Walt Morey Lids Sideline Store is now LIVE and open for business!!! 

 You can order and see what the store has by using the link below: 

 

http://www.sidelinestores.com/schools/oregon/troutdale/walt-morey-middle-

school 

 

Girls Basketball 
Tryouts are January 4th-6th 2016 from 2:30-4:00pm.  All 
forms and physicals must be completed and on file with 
Mr. Thompson before you are able to tryout.  
 

 

Upcoming Events 

 
November 25 

-Hat Dollar Day $1 collected through 

HOMEROOM 

-Ice Cream Friday held today, during 

lunches 

 

November 26-27 

-Thanksgiving Break, NO SCHOOL 

 

December 1 

-8th Grade Parent Meeting, 6:00 pm  

 

December 3 

-Orchestra Concert @ RHS, 6pm 

-REF Annual Bookfair: Barnes & Noble  

Clackamas Town Center 

 

December 4 

-AVID Rope Course, All Day 

 

December 14-18 

-Spirit Week 

 

December 15 

-Progress Reports are sent home 

through HOMEROOM 

 

December 17 

-PALS Meeting, 6:30 pm in Library 

 

December 18 

-Ice Cream Friday 

-Winter Activity Day, 12:50-2:15 

 

December 21-January 1 

-Winter Break, NO SCHOOL 

 

January 4 

-Classes Resume 

 

January 8 

-8th Grade Parent Meeting, 6:30pm 

 

January 18 

-Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, NO 

SCHOOL 

 

http://www.sidelinestores.com/schools/oregon/troutdale/walt-morey-middle-school
http://www.sidelinestores.com/schools/oregon/troutdale/walt-morey-middle-school
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Friday Night Basketball 
There is a change to the Friday Night Basketball Program starting in December. 

Friday night Basketball will only be held twice a month from 7:30pm – 9:30 pm for the remainder of 

the school year.   Please go to the City of Troutdale Website www.troutdaleoregon.gov for the 

updated information and look under the Recreation section for updates and schedule. 

 

PALS Information 
The parent group at Walt Morey, PALS (Parents and Leaders for Students) would like to invite you to 

join us! PALS Meeting: Thursday 6:30 in the library - dates: Nov. 19, Dec. 17, Jan. 28. 

 

IRLA Winners 
Kindle: Jiselle Vazquez Parra 

Gift Cards & Candy: Alma Rosa, Evelina Gutsul, Yulisa, Abby H, Cassandra M., Aaron T., Odalis. 

Congratulations to all of you!! 

 

Student Safety 
The safety of the students at Walt Morey is important to us. Keep the following in 

mind when dropping off your student/s… please take your time as it is dark and 

students are not always visible to drivers. Please DO NOT use the Fire Lane to drop 

off your student as it is for buses only. We appreciate your cooperation! 

 

 

Winter Grams 
$1 for a pencil, candy bar and a note delivered to a friend during 7th period. 

Purchase during lunches the week of Dec. 14-18. 
 

 Popcorn Tuesdays  
 50¢ or 3 Mustang Bucks on Tuesday Dec. 1, and Jan. 5 & 19 during lunches 

 

Anti-Bullying 
Thank you to Dr. Perry Stevenson Orthodontics for supplying a case of travel size toothpaste for our 

anti-bullying lesson. We appreciate you! 

  

ParentVue 
ParentVue is an excellent resource for parents to check attendance, grades, homework, missing 

work and more – conveniently on-line. Using a secure name and password, parents are able to 

access information about their student. If you had an account last year, your current username 

and password are still active. In most cases, siblings are grouped together and require only one 

user name and one password for all students in the household. To request an activation key or if 

you have further questions, contact Mary Fleskes mfleskes@rsd7.net. 

 

 

 

http://www.troutdaleoregon.gov/
mailto:mfleskes@rsd7.net
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StudentVue 
It’s finally here! Students received confirmation keys and will be completing activation during HR 

throughout the month of December.  To request an activation key or if you have further questions, 

contact Mary Fleskes mfleskes@rsd7.net. 

 

Lost and Found 
Please have your students look for lost items. All items will be donated to the Salvation Army after 

Winter break Jan. 4th 2016. 

Thank you,  

Shirley Prickett 

Campus Monitor 

 

Food Assistance and Holiday Help  

FOOD BAGS: We have monthly food bags available! There are a number of ways to 

pick up food bags-just give us a call or email to find out more information. Contact 

us anytime for this food assistance! 

 

HOLIDAY FOOD BOXES: We have Holiday Food Boxes to help your family over the 

winter break. Please contact us by Friday 12/4/15 if you would like to receive a 

Holiday Food Box. 

DONATING TO FOOD BOXES: If you are interested in donating food or funds to help feed families in 

need, please don’t hesitate to contact us. 

 

Karla Wolf -WMM counselor– 503-491–1935 x1726  kwolf@rsd7.net 

Ian Fox- SUN coordinator- 503-491-1935 x1728   ianfox@partner.rsd7.net 

 

AYUDA CON COMIDA Y AYUDA DURANTE LOS FESTIVALES 

BOLSAS DE COMIDA: Tenemos la capacidad de dar bolsas de comida 

(gratis) mensualmente. Hay varios maneras para recibir una bolsa – llámanos o 

enviar un correo electrónico para recibir más información. ¡Conectarse con 

nosotros cuando puedas para ayuda con comida!  

CAJAS DE COMIDA PARA FESTIVALES: Tenemos cajas de comida para los 

festivales de invierno para ayudar a su familia durante las vacaciones del invierno. Favor de 

hablar con nosotros antes de viernes el 4 deciembre si le gustaría recibir una caja de comida 

para los festivales.  

DONACIONES PARA CANASTAS DE COMIDA: Si le interesa donar comida o fondos para alimentar 

familias en necesidad, por favor comunicarse con nosotros.  

Ian Fox – Coordinador de SUN – 503 491 1935 x 1728 o 503 8109604 o ianfox@partner.rsd7.net (Hablo español) 

Karla Wolf – consejera de la escuela – 504 491 1935 x 1726 o Kwolf@rsd7.net 

 

 

mailto:mfleskes@rsd7.net
mailto:kwolf@rsd7.net
mailto:ianfox@partner.rsd7.net
mailto:ianfox@partner.rsd7.net
mailto:Kwolf@rsd7.net
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HELP FOR THE HOMELESS   

Donations: Oct. 26-Nov. 25th -  ALL ITEMS MUST BE UN-USED 

Donation boxes in your homeroom. Thank you for your generosity. We have collected 3,419 total 

items! 

Socks! 
New       
Adult Sizes         
Un-Used 
 

Snacks & Water! 
Un-opened bottled water 
Granola bars       
Snack Size Crackers     
Fruit Snacks/Fruit Roll-Ups      
Trail Mix 
Instant Noodles 
Snack Size Chips 

 

Hygiene Products! 
Mini Kleenex Pouches      
Un-Used Comb/Small Brush 
Brand New Toothbrush     
  
Mini Unopened Toothpaste 
Mini Shampoo and Conditioner 
Small Lotions 
Band-Aids 

SPIRIT WEEK 

  Have we got some news for you! Spirit week is approaching us and it will fall on the week 

of December 14th through the 18th, right before Winter Break! We will start off the week with 

Pajama Day on Monday the 14th, so wear your favorite and most comfy pajamas or sweatpants to 

school. Tuesday, December 15th will be Morey Pride Day, so show your Mustang spirit by 

wearing your Morey gear or wearing the school colors (purple, black, grey). On Wednesday 

December 16th, get your fancy clothes out because it's Black Tie Day, where we will wear all our 

fancy clothes like suits and dresses. On Thursday December 17th, will be Fictional 

Character Day. You can dress up as any character from your favorite movie, book, or TV show 

like Captain America, Harry Potter, or even Mickey Mouse! Lastly and certainly not least on Friday, 

December 18th will be Bring On The Neon Day! Make sure to wear all your neon colored clothes and 

accessories because it is also the theme of the Activity Day Dance on this same day!!!  
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Announcing our OCTOBER Mustangs of the Month! 

6th Grade:  Ashley Bautista Marquez and Emanuel Tello 

7thGrade: Andy Lopez Diaz and Jamie Bishop 

8th Grade: Jacqueline Carrillo Contreras and Gustavo Hernandez 

Winners each month will receive a certificate, have their picture posted in the 

entryway, and be invited to an exclusive pizza lunch with Mrs. Pruett. 

Congratulations! 

News from the Walt Morey Music Department 

 WMMS Orchestra News! 

Congratulations to Won Sung Kim, Jacqueline Carillo Contreras, and Catherine Hernandez! They 

were accepted into All-State Middle School Orchestra. These students will travel to Eugene in 

January to rehearse and perform with students from all over Oregon. What great representatives 

from Walt Morey!  

 

The first Walt Morey Orchestra Concert will be Thursday, December 3rd at 6:00pm in the High 

School Performing Arts Center Auditorium.  

This concert will be less than an hour and will feature a wide variety of music. Don’t miss it! 

 

Students in the WMMS Advanced Orchestra performed at Metro East Community Media on 

Thursday, November 19th. They will be broadcast throughout December on Comcast Channels 21, 

29, 11 and 27 and on demand at MetroEast.peg.tv. 

Enjoy seeing your locally grown musicians perform holiday music at home! 

 

Many thanks,  

Karen Hilley 

Orchestra 
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Breakfast and Lunch Menus 
The way you access school menus is changing, and we are 

sure you will love it! Reynolds School District is now using 

Nutrislice to publish school menus to a new interactive website 

and a free smartphone app. Now you can access your menus 

anywhere, anytime! Menus are available in alternate 

languages on the website as well. Now you can also see more 

information about menu items, including a photo and 

description, filter common food allergens like nuts, wheat and 

dairy, access nutrition information like carb counts and calories 

with just a few clicks, and print a PDF version of the menus, if 

you prefer. Walt Morey’s menus are available at:  

http://reynolds.nutrislice.com/menu/walt-morey/. If you have 

any questions, please contact Christy Foote at (503) 491-3413.  

 

 

 

SUN is coming to Walt Morey in January! 

Be on the lookout for our SUN schedule; featuring: 

After school programming for students:  

Tutoring, elective classes, recreation  

As well as classes for parents and families!  

Registration and sign-up sheets will be coming home with students in 

December! 

 

SUN viene a Walt Morey en enero!  

Este pendiente de nuestro horario de SUN; que incluirá: 

Programación  después de la escuela para estudiantes: 

Tutoría, clases electivas, actividades de recreación   

¡Al igual, clases para padres y familias!  

Formularios de registración serán mandados al hogar con  sus estudiantes en Diciembre. 

 

http://reynolds.nutrislice.com/menu/walt-morey/
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Immunization News 
Letters will be mailed to parents whose children have incomplete immunization information.  

Should you receive a letter, please provide the requested information as soon as possible.  The 

school nurse is available on most Wednesdays to address any questions that you may have or 

to help identify a health care provider. 

Immunization Update—Nonmedical exemptions 

Recent legislation resulting from Senate Bill 895 has now changed the requirements for non-

medical exemptions, formerly known as religious exemptions.  Parents of students who were 

previously on a religious exemption status prior to March 1, 2015 and wish to continue with an 

exemption are now required to obtain a medical exemption, or obtain a Vaccine Education 

Certificate after receiving the required education about immunizations from a health care 

practitioner or after watching the online vaccine education module.   

For more information, contact your school nurse or go to 

www.healthoregon.org/vaccinesexemption.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Check it out! 

Peachjar's mission is to provide the most highly effective method of electronic flyer distribution. 

We post school-approved flyers online and email them directly to parents' inboxes. 

Peachjar manages flyer distribution on behalf of your school and works directly with outside                                                 

organizations. 

Our award-winning service saves schools tons of paper, reduces copy costs and removes a 

significant administrative burden from teachers, office staff, and volunteers. 

 

To view the latest flyers for Walt Morey Middle School, visit 

https://www.peachjar.com/index.php?a=28&b=138&region=107550 
  

http://www.healthoregon.org/vaccinesexemption
https://www.peachjar.com/index.php?a=28&b=138&region=107550
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6th Grade 

4.0  
Samuel V. Alyabyev, Shelby G. Lee, Jose M. Avendano Martinez, Keila A. Ortiz, Lindsay E. Barden, Serenity A. Paden, David 
R. Bennett, Alma B. Perez, Sierah A. Brown, Madeline M. Raymond, Emilee E. Dorr, Grecia M. Sanchez Hernandez, Summer 
R. Fulton, Satine J. Simpson, Brooklynn Green, Alexis M. Tackman, Jacob T. Hendrickson, Cassy Thao, Ethan M. Holmes, 
Pedro Torres Santos, Judith Iturralde Villalba, Naomi J. Whipps, William W. Kim, Malachi J. Zitek 
 

3.75-3.99  
Nicholas A. Dwiggins, Cameron M. Raymond, Jacey G. Felzien, Sylvia Z. Rodriguez, Justin Gonzalez Barreto, Lily N. Sawyer, 
Sayoko M. Kobayashi, Kaiyah M. Williams, Lila G. O'Dell, Ashley E. Bautista Marquez, An T. Pham, Blue C. Jones,  
Yalettzy A. Rodriguez, Madison J. Kyniston, Erin K. Ryan, Emmalee D. Malone, Ashley N. Serniotti, Samantha G. Ucovich, 
Nicole K. Vang, Tatianna R. Bustamante, Graham E. Arnold, Abigail R. Fox, Gracie V. Caldwell, Lucas A. Koroteev,  
Breyona J. Glenn, Sophia M. Lopez, Jay C. Lor, Jared J. Paselk, Jayden M. Maydew, Jisselle Vazquez Parra, Timothy S. Polyak, 
Alexis Zurita Mendoza 
 

3.5-3.74  

Karla C. Lopez Gongora, Isaac M. Reaney, Antonio D. Carrasco Baltazar, Abigail Salazar Silva, Valeria Carrillo,  
Evelina I. Blashishen, William J. McLaughlin, Ty W. Gausman, Katrina G. Nix, Ethan J. Anderson,  
Daynelyn Lexias Santos, Jordan J. Ankele, Marixa Brewer Guerrero, Emma J. Dyal, Shunsuke Hasegawa, Emily A. Frick, 
Edgar U. Higareda Lopez, Amelia M. Poirier, Macy C. Curletto, Emma R. Davis, Lily S. Garcia Antonio,  
Shaelyn M. Jackson, Rianne A. Grotts, Mykola Nesvit, Alex B. Hendrickson, Robert A. Plympton,  
Abigail A. McMonagle, Hillary D.Saal 

7th Grade 

4.0  

Samantha L. Andresen, Sierra B. Jameson, Maria G. Balbuena Vazquez, Benjamin J. Klopp, Brandon N. Buffington, 
Collin Kazu O. Lewis, Chase L. Cooper, Mario R. Megale, Cole DeBois, Ethan J. Nelson, Elliott O. Demain,  
Makenna A. Perry, Natalie C. Dickson, Andrew M. Riordan, Kameron S. Farmer, Rachel Y. Tkachev, Olivia G. Hutchins, 
Sergii O.Tyshevskyi, Chloie P. James, Blaine M. Wearly 
 

3.75-3.99  

Henrico K. JR Clemons, Wyatt D. Tennyson, Devin J. Bottler, Amanda B. Ngo, Leslie Y. Delgado Gil, Adia L. Messenger, 
Jayla R. Dieter, David R. Compton, Heidi L. Gausman, Brandon A. Prewitt, Karen A. Guerrero Soriano,  
Mason R. Rauschkolb, Odessa J. Manson, Kecia K. Flanders, Alesya Malik, Brandon N. Nelson, Anne J. Nelson,  
Fatima S. Perez Godinez, Alexis N. Maxwell, Haley L. Torney, Vincent R. Montgomery, Amaya Q. Torres 
 

3.5-3.74  

Hailey B. Bartholdi, Esmeralda Orozco Molina, Emily R. Brown, Victoria N. Sinnock, Isabella G. Manis,  
Gavin R. Greisen, Seth M. Biggs, Lacie E. Rich, Sarah R. Phillips, Mia B. Gebhardt, Kyle M. Johansen,  
Victoria Gubchak, Brian J. Jacobsen, Jessica M. Ortiz, Irvin A. Tamayo Rodriguez, Niklas R. Burns, Haylie A. Hasu, 
Savannah M. Kaney, Claire E. Bouschor, Alyssa Luther, Elizabeth E. Tuholski, Jamie S. Bishop, Yanet C. Zamora Lopez, 
Evelina I. Gutsul, Karen L. Alfaro, Karyna Hemblyuk, Nyla D. Brink, Crystal A. Medina Guerrero, Samantha L. Fulton, 
Sean M. Remler, Suzanna L. Golub, America Vera Sanchez, Penelope G. Sagdal 
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8th Grade 

4.0  

Liana I. Blashishen, Ana I. Osoria Ordonez, Jessika S. Bors, Andrew M. Paris, Jacqueline C. Carrillo Contreras,  
Angelina M. Patterson, Margarita A. Gvozdicova, Kendy M. Schwing, Catherine Hernandez Corchado,  
Gabriel A. Torres, Sage E. Jones, Diana L. Velador, Won Sung Kim, Amaya Giselle H. Vy, Kaitlyn A. Kruse,  
Evelyn J. Whipps  
 

3.75-3.99  

Abbel F. Gherman, Ratany L. Nowak, Savannah E. Martin, Calvin D. Ta, Skylar G. Trittinger, Gabby C. Pulliam,  
Ashlynn K. Brittain, Olivia R. Williams-Kaiser, Aaron H. Cole, Chihiro Hasegawa, John D. Stewart, Diana V. Prychyna, 
Pashenka Barbieri 
 

3.5-3.74  

Giselle A. Garcia, Eftu S. Mame, Jaclyn M. Hamilton, Mariauna E. Brown, Ekaterina Maisheva,  
Jose G. Hernandez, Jordan R. Martin, Ethan F. Jerome, Taylor M. Raymond, Derron R. Medrano,  
Abel A. Rivera, Deidra J. Feil, Niya A. Tenpenny, Jillian R. Romero, Ethan N. Farmen, Abigale S. Jordas, 
Skialar A. Mahar, Julia L. O'Neal, Nathan D. Arrasmith, Madeline R. Woodburn, Colby K. Blair, 
Rebecca K. Raymond 
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Reynolds School District Non-Discrimination Notice 
Reynolds School District recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and groups in our society. It is the policy of 

the Reynolds School District Board of Education that all educational programs, activities and employment be free of 

discrimination or harassment of individuals or groups on the basis of race, color, religion, gender, gender identity, sexual 

orientation, national origin, disability, parental or marital status, or age. 

Equal opportunity and Title VII: Frank Caropelo, Chief Academic Officer at (503) 491-3423 

District Title IX:  John Olsen, Athletic Director (503) 667-3186 ext. 1127 

District 504: Michelle Murer, Student Services Director at (503) 661-7200 ext. 3229 

American Disabilities Act: Jennifer Ellis, Human Resources Director at (503) 491-3418 ext. 3418 


